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GREETINGS FROM THE NEW CHAIR! 
I am very pleased and excited about 
serving as chair of the Museum 
Archives Roundtable! Realizing that 
this honor involves some work, I 
will give you an update on the la
test Roundtable activities. 
The first priority· was to develop 
and submit program proposals for the 
1989 Society of American Archivists 
annual meeting. Working with a top
notch program committee (Kathleen 
Hartt, Museum of Fine Arts, Houston; 
Jane Kenamore, Art Institute of Chi
cago; Maureen Melton, Museum of Fine 
Arts, Boston; Mary Elizabeth Ruwell, 
NEDCC; Arthur Breton, Archives of 
American Art), I submitted two pro
posals. One concerns the effects and 
implications of federal funding for 
archives programs and projects, and 
the other looks at national inte
grated databases for museums, libra
ries, historical societies, and ar
chives. A GIANT THANK YOU to the 
program committee! ! ! The next i tern 
on the agenda is the program for 
next year's SAA Roundtable meeting. 
Some suggestions include working 
with curators and examining why mu
seum archives are different. If you 
have any ideas, please call or drop 
me a note at Old Sturbridge Village, 
1 Old Sturbridge Village Rd., Stur
bridge, MA 01566 (508 347-3362). 

Theresa Rini Percy 
Old Sturbridge Village 

Volume 3 Number 1 

FROM THE EDITOR'S DESK 
Kathleen Hartt announced at SAA/At
lanta that she would like to trans
fer the reins of the Museum Archi
vist from her (very capable) hands 
to those of another Roundtable mem
ber. I'm happy to take over and will 
try to carry on Kathleen's excellent 
work in keeping us all in touch. To 
Kathleen: a hearty "Thank you" fer 
your great work and congratulations 
on your good luck in the Annual 
Meeting lottery! 
The first, and very critical, order 
of business is a plea to help Alan 
Bain bring our mailing list up to 
date. Please fill out and send him 
the form printed elsewhere in this 
issue. This will not only bring you 
your copy in good time and save time 
and money, but will also result in a 
directory, to be published in our 
Fall 1989 issue. 
As Mary Elizabeth Ruwell mentioned 
in Atlanta, the attempt to match up 
archivists with particular needs to 
those with special skills or exper
ience through the Museum Archivist 
didn't work out very well, since the 
responses were so varied. I'd like 
to initiate a regular "Queries" 
section where we can appeal to our 
colleagues' expertise; I'll start it 
off with one of my own questions. 
Finally, please let me know what is 
going on out there! You'll see that 
this issue is pretty "Northeastern;" 
[cont. on p.2] 



ROUNDTABLE BUSINESS 

[Editor's Desk, cont.] 
I apologize for my geocentric infor
mation network and will work to ex
pand it. I'd like to hear from any
one who has news--notes on a new 
position or staff member, short re
ports on a project, publication, or 
activity, articles on a collection 
or project. I'll be looking forward 
to hearing from you. 

Deborah Wythe 
The Brooklyn Museum 

II Museum Archivist 

is issued twice a year by the Muse
um Archives Roundtable of SAA. News 
items, letters to the editor, and 
comments from the archives commu
nity are welcome. Contact the Edi
tor, Museum Archivist, The Brooklyn 
Museum, 200 Eastern Parkway, Brook
lyn, NY 11238. 
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MUSEUM ARCHIVIST MAILING LIST 

Dear Readers: Please help us budget 
our mailing and printing costs. 
Complete and mail this form before 
April 1, 1989, to: 

Alan Bain, Associate Archivist 
Smithsonian Institution 
A & I Building, Room 2135 
Washington, DC 20560 

if you did not respond last fall and 
wish to continue receiving the news
letter; all others will be removed 
from the list. 

Name:===--=----------------=--===--=---= 

Title:================================ 

Organization:========================== 

Address:====-=-======-================== 

Telephone:=--====-===-=========-====-== 
SAA member? AAM member? 

Select from codes below for: 
type of museum/organization: 
type of holdings: 

1.0 Art (general) 
1.1 Crafts 
1.2 Cultural centers 

2.0 Children's 
3.0 College & university 
4.0 Company or business 
5.0 History (general) 
5.1 Historical societies 
5.2 Historic houses, sites 
5.3 Maritime, naval, whaling 
5.4 Military 

6.0 Parks, nature, visitor centers 
7.0 Science (general) 

7.1 Aero/astronautics, planetariums 
7.2 Anthropology 
7.3 Aquariums 
7.4 Arboretums, gardens 
7.5 Archaeology 
7.6 Natural historyjsciences 
7.7 Physical science, technology 
7.8 Zoological parks 

8.0 Religious 
9.0 Editor 
10.0 Consultant 
11.0 Other 
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ROUNDTABLE BUSINESS 

MINUTES 
MUSEUM ARCHIVES ROUNDTABLE MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 29, 1988 

The Roundtable meeting, held in 
conjunction with the Society o.f Am7-
rican Archivists annual meet1ng 1n 
Atlanta Georgia, was called to or-' . der by Mary Elizabeth Ruwell, Cha1r, 
at 11:15 AM. 
Mary Elizabeth gave a brief recap of 
events over the past year, including 
a summary of the successful muse';lm 
archives session held at the Amerl
can Association of Museums conven
tion in June, 1988. The ·Museum Ar
chives Roundtable is sponsoring two 
sessions at this SAA meeting -- "A 
common Agenda? Archives, Museums, 
and Historical Societies" and 

• • II "Museums as Cultural Inst1 tut1ons. 
She reported that SAA Council has 
decided not to sponsor a proposal 
submitted by the Museum Archives 
Task Force which would have created 
a series of regional museum archives 
workshops. SAA will contribute up to 
$75 to fund the newsletter or other 
administrative activities. SAA Coun
cil also asked for recommendations 
on archival matters to be included 
on the agenda for the next White 
House conference on libraries and 
information science. Mary Elizabeth 
then introduced several speakers. 
John Burns, Archivist from the Cali
fornia State Archives, spoke about 
the Committee on Goals and Priori
ties and asked that museum archi v
ists plan activities in coordination 
with the agenda laid out in the CGAP 
report of August 31, 1988. He pre
sented the Chair with a copy of the 
report. 
sara stone, Director of the Founda
tion for the Documents of Architec
ture discussed the computerized 
cataloging project for archit7ctur~l 
plans and drawings. The proJect ~s 
based at the National Gallery 1n 
washington, D.C., is in close con
tact with other Getty Museum-funded 
projects, and includes as members 

-··:: :·· --:··, . : 

the National Archives of the United 
states and the National Archives of 
Canada. Currently, the project is 
still in the development stages and 
no plans have been made for distri
bution beyond member institutions. 
The next speaker . was Laurie Baty, 
National Historical Publications and 
Records Commission, who distributed 
a pamphlet on funding sources for 
museums and a handout on past museum 
archives projects funded by the 
NHPRC. Among current projects being 
funded are archives at the Boston 
Museum of Fine Arts, Old Sturbridge 
Village, the Buffalo Museum of Sci
ence, and the Museum of Mo?ern Art. 
Pat Williams of the Amer1can Asso
ciation of Museums was not present 
to make a report, but Kathleen Hartt 
(Museum of Fine Arts, Houston) and 
Kristine Haglund (Denver Museum of 
Natural History) were introduced as 
participants in next year's AAM an
nual convention program. 
Mary Elizabeth briefly discussed the 
attempt to "match" museum ar.chi vists 
with similar concerns, say1ng that 
unfortunately few of the newsletter 
forms returned indicated an interest 
in matching subjects. Gregor Trink
haus-Randall (Peabody Museum, Salem) 
suggested that the next Chair get ~n 
touch with the College and Unl
versity Roundtable, which ran such a 
program with great success. 
Arthur Breton (Archives of American 
Art) asked for suggestions for a 
Smithsonian two-day workshop. Among 
the recommendations were collections 
management, working with curato::s, 
and copyright. A need for some mld
level, rather than beginning, work
shops was expressed. 
The Peabody Museum of Baltimore's 
computer program was highly praised. 
It is a cataloging program based on 
WordPerfect and is available from 
Elizabeth Schaaf for $5. Also, the 
southwest Museum in Los Angeles is 
using ARGUS, a collections manage
ment program for artifacts. 
Roundtable members were asked to 
[cont. on p.4] 
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ROUNDTABLE BUSINESS 

[Minutes, cont.] 
volunteer for the program committee 
to plan for the next SAA meeting, in 
Saint Louis. The committee will 
consist of Jane Kenamore (Art Insti
tute of Chicago), Arthur Breton, 
Maureen Melton (Boston Museum of 
Fine Arts), and Kathleen Hartt. 
After some discussion, Deborah Wythe 
(Brooklyn Museum) agreed to take 
over the newsletter. Kathleen Hartt 
was heartily thanked for starting 
and carrying on such a good pub
lication. Alan Bain was also thank
ed for offering to continue to pro~ 
vide the mailing list and distribute 
the newsletter. 
Theresa Rini Percy (Old Sturbridge 
Village) was nominated as Chair of 
the Roundtable for the coming year. 
She was appointed by unanimous voice 
vote. 
The meeting concluded with some job 
announcements for archivists at the 
Buffalo Museum of Science and the 
Colorado Springs Pioneers Museum. 
Mary Elizabeth thanked everyone for 
coming and for their help over the 
past year. The meeting adjourned at 
12:45PM. 

Mary Elizabeth Ruwell 
Northeast Document Conservation 
Center 

RESPONSE FROM COUNCIL 

Last year, the Museum Archives 
Roundtable submitted a request to 
SAA Council for funding for a work
shop on museum archives. In his let
ter notifying us that the request 
was denied, Council member Paul 
Chestnut urged us to consider less 
costly methods, noting that "your 
request for a workshpp led to a 
lengthy debate on the merits of 
specialized workshops and priorities 
of SAA's education commitments. No 
immediate conclusions were reached, 
but we sought alternative means for 
roundtables to assist in the overall 
activities of SAA's education of
ficer. Instructional packets in-

eluding such items as bibliographies 
and case studies could be developed, 
and lists of consultants and other 
sources of assistance compiled." 
Chestnut also asked that we think 
about archival issues that should be 
included on the agenda for the next 
White House conference on libraries 
and information science, since pre
vious conferences have given ar
chives short shrift. If you have 
any suggestions, please forward them 
to Frank Evans (National Archives, 
8th & Pennsylvania Ave. NW, Wash
ington, DC 20408), who is represent
ing SAA on this project. 

SAA SESSION REPORT 
MUSEUMS AS CULTURAL INSTITUTIONS 

The Museum Archivists Roundtable 
sponsored a very notable session at 
SAA in Atlanta: "Museums as Cultural 
Institutions: The Roles They Play in 
Developing or Continuing Trends, and 
the Archives They Maintain." Alan L. 
Bain of the Smithsonian Institution 
was the chair. The speakers were 
Peter Marzio, Museum of Fine Arts, 
Houston, "A Permanent Legacy: Ar
chives in the Life of a Museum;" 
Sally Gregory Kohlstedt, Syracuse 
University, "Making Connections: The 
Museum Network in Urban Culture;" 
and Robert Rydel, Montana State Uni
versity, "The Strange Story of the 
Philadelphia Commerical Museum." 
Clearly, the audience was enthusi
astic and pleased to listen to these 
articulate advocates of museum ar
chives. A few members of the audi
ence suggested that the session be 
repeated at a museum conference, 
posf?ibly the AAM, since our group 
was already "churched." 
The presenters discussed the histo
rical trends of museums as cultural 
institutions; the uses of archives, 
especially in the growth and devel
opment of museums; and areas which 
could be reviewed for development of 
documentation strategies to enhance 
archival collections. One can think 
of many trends created and 
[cont. on p.5] 
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ROUNDTABLE BUSINESS 

[Session Report, cont.] 
maintained by museums that still 
exist today, though in somewhat 
different forms. For example, museum 
directors and curators of the 
nineteenth century had informal 
personal/professional networks; a 
similar phenomenon still exists but 
has changed, in part because of the 
introduction of profess-ional or
ganizations and professional train
ing. Similarly the growth of private 
collections has been sustained and 
possibly expanded, leading to the 
question: are private collections 
documented? 
Presenters also discussed the impor
tant role archives can play in their 
museum's well-being and the use of 
archives by curators in research and 
exhibition planning. The signifi
cance of certain record groups in an 
archives sometimes requires main
taining highly-detailed series; im
portant, for example, are records 
which may be called on for fund
raising, building expansion, deve
lopment, and donor recognition. Ar
chivists must plan for these 
demands: there are records we must 
collect and maintain, possibly in 
their entirety. 
Part of the usefulness to the ar
chival profession of having such dy
namic advocates of museum archives 
is in the criticism and the support 
they give to us. The influence they 
have, especially on directors and 
curators, is inestimable; we do not 
yet know the scope, but I hope it is 
unending. I attended this session 
because I am the archivist for the 
Museum of American Textile History 
as well as our manuscripts speci
alist and assistant librarian; it 
was one of the best that I attended 
at SAA in Atlanta, 1988. 

Jessica Randolph 
Museum of American Textile History 

[Alan Bain reports that this ses
sion will be repeated, as "Museums 
as Cultural Institutions: Documen
tation through Archives," at the AAM 
convention in New Orleans, June 18-
20,1989. Hea~! Hear!] 

ARCHIVES AND MUSEUM ACCREDITATION 

[Editor's note: Museum archives 
could hardly have a more articulate 
advocate than Patricia Williams, Ac
creditation Program Director at the 
American Association of Museums.
Her talk in Atlanta, "AAM and 
Archives," was so informative that I 
asked her to summarize it for the 
whole Roundtable.] 

Archives in museums are taking on an 
increasingly important role as funds 
become available to support their 
development and management. Even 
more important, however, is the 
growth in understanding within the 
institution of the importance of the 
archival function within the museum. 
In 1985, the American Association of 
Museum's accreditation program re
sponded to this growth and develop
ment by incorporating questions 
about museum archives in the accred
itation self-study. The recognition 
did not come easily and is only a 
small part of an institutional re
view process which takes the whole 
museum into account. 
The steps in the accreditation pro
gram allow for several major points 
of review for a museum. The first 
is the self-study, which can take up 
to one year for the museum to com
plete. Each major area of the orga
nization's operations and programs 
are included in the self-study and 
many supporting documents are re
quired to accompany it. The process 
itself allows the museum to 
strengthen internal communications 
and t~ develop, on the part of the 
[cont. on p. 6] -
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ROUNDTABLE BUSINESS 

[Archives & Accreditation, cont.] 
Board and staff, a greater under
standing of and commitment to the 
museum's mission. Archives can, of 
course, be critical to the institu
tion's ability to gain a better un
derstanding of its origins, charter 
purpose, and current mission. Ar
chives are essential to providing 
the institution with complete docu
mentation on its organizational his
tory and its collections develop
ment. They can be extremely useful 
in the development of public pro
grams, particularly exhibitions, and 
often serve as sources of new pro
gramming and exhibition ideas. 
All of these functions of archives 
are included in the self-study, 
though they are not captured just by 
questions directly related to ar
chives in the questionnaire. 
During the on-site evaluation step 
of accreditation review, a two-per
son team of senior museum profes
sionals visits and evaluates the mu
seum. They try to meet with all the 
involved staff and with representa
tive members of the governing body. 
It makes their work easier and more 
effective if the museum has gathered 
and presented the appropriate docu
mentation about itself. Archives are 
very useful in this respect. The 
team is looking at the institution's 
process of operating as the basis 
for reaching conclusions about how 
well the museum is meeting its mis
sion. Throughout the entire visit, 
the examination of institutional 
documentation is critical to the 
evaluation. With -an archival pro
gram in place, it is more likely 
that documentation will be available 

-when needed. 
The existence or absence -of a formal 
archives or archival program is not 
currently considered a disabling de
ficiency in achieving accreditation. 
What is at issue is whether or not 
the museum can present the appropri
ate documentation, including written 

organizational policies and proce
dures and complete collections re
cords. The museum's processes are 
examined, but the museum is evalu
ated on its results. 
The accreditation program has coop
erated with the Museum Archives 
Roundtable to build stronger rela
tionships with archivists working in 
museums. This collaboration contin
ues to be productive and, as the ac
creditation program grows and 
changes, we expect an even more use
ful professional exchange. 

Patricia E. Williams 
American Association of Museums 

NOTES, QUERIES & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

NEW ENGLAND MUSEUM ASSOCIATION AND 
OLD STURBRIDGE VILLAGE MUSEUM 

ARCHIVES INSTITUTE 
APRIL 14-15, 1989 

The second Old Sturbridge Village 
and New England Museum Association 
Museum Archives Institute will be 
held at Old Sturbridge Village on 
April 14-15, 1989. The program will 
be of interest to the neophyte as 
well as to the experienced archi
vist. Topics to be covered include 
conservation administration, copy
right and trademarks, photographs, 
access, records surveys, collection 
processing, management, and fund
raising. The Institute is limited 
to 45 participants with a registra
tion fee of $75.00. 
For information, contact Theresa 
Rini Percy, Director, Research Li
brary, Old sturbridge Village, 1 Old 
Sturbridge Village Road, Stur
bridge, MA 01566. 

Museum Archivist p.6 
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NOTES, QUERIES, & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

MINORITIES IN RURAL NEW ENGLAND 
OLD STURBRIDGE VILLAGE RESEACH 

PROJECT 

Old Sturbridge Village has launched 
a research project on the experi
ences of minorities in rural New 
England during the early nineteenth 
century (1790-1850). The minorities 
to be examined are Afro-Americans, 
Native Americans, and Irish. The 
first phase of the project was begun 
in the fall of 1988 and entails a 
search for primary and secondary 
source materials dealing with the 
groups. Printed materials, graph
ics, and manuscript collections 
which contain relevant materials 
will be identified and examined and 
their contents evaluated. This in
formation will be incorporated into 
an annotated bibliography of source 
materials for future research. The 
second phase of the project, begin
ning in the fall of 1989, will be a 
focused research effort utilizing 
some of the collections identified 
in the first phase. 
Any information regarding specific 
collections and their contents which 
may be relevant to our research is 
welcome. Please send information to 
Myron 0. Stachi w, Research Depart
ment, Old Sturbridge Village, 1 Old 
Sturbridge Village Road, Sturbridge, 
MA 01566. 

MUSEUM WORKSHOPS AT METROPOLITAN 
MUSEUM OF ART, NEW YORK 

The Metropolitan Museum of Art an
nounces its twenty-second season of 
Museum Workshops, a program for pro
fessional development of staff and 
trustees in museums, historical so
ci_eties, and university galleries. 
Five workshops will be offered this _ 
season, each designed to provide 
highly-focused and practically-ori
ented sessions taught by experts in 
the field. Topics this year include 
Strategies for Small to Mid-Sized 
Organizations: Managing Human and 

Fiscal Resources; Strategies for 
Small to Mid-Sized Organizations: 
Buildings Management; Period Land
scape for Museums and Historic 
Sites; Audience Research and Evalua
tion; and Preservation and Exhibi
tion of Books and Manuscripts. 
The program is made possible with 
public funds from the New York State 
Council on the Arts, which also pro
vides for five scholarships to each 
of the workshops for participants 
from New York State museums. For a 
brochure or further information, 
please contact Stella Paul, Coordi
nator, Museum Workshop Programs, The 
Metropolitan Museum of Art, 5th Ave. 
at 82d Street, New York, NY 10028. 

NEW "AAT" FIELD IN MARC FORMAT 

At its July 9, 1988 meeting in New 
Orleans, the MARBI (Representation 
in Machine-Readable Form of Biblio
graphic Information) Committee ap
proved the addition of field 654 to 
the MARC format. The field, analo
gous to the 650 field for "regular" 
LC subject headings, was created for 
Faceted Topical Headings used as 
Subject Added Entries. For art li
brarians and archivists this means 
that the Art and Architecture The
saurus (AAT) can now be effectively 
applied within the MARC format. For 
an explanation and several examples, 
see Janice Woo's report "AAT makes 
its MARC at ALA Annual" in Arts 
Newsletter, v.4, #1, Fall 1988 
(published by the Association of 
College and Research Libraries, Art 
Section, 50 E. Huron Street, Chica~ 
go, IL 60611). 

QUERY: 

Have you grappled with the problem 
of appraising manuscripts and drafts 
of museum publications? Informal 
telephone "working group" forming to 
exchange ideas and develop poli
cies. Please call or write: Deborah 
Wythe, Archivist, The Brooklyn Muse
um, 200 Eastern Parkway, Brooklyn, 
NY 11238 (718 638-5000, x311). 
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NOTES, QUERIES, & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

NOTES FROM CALIFORNIA 

Los Angeles' newest museum, the Gene 
Autry Western Heritage Museum, lo
cated in Griffith Park, hosted the 
fall workshop of the Society of Cal
ifornia Archivists in early Decem
ber. The workshop centered on writ
ing and editing for archivists, 
copyright issues, use fees, image 
reproduction, and media relations. 
The multi-million dollar Autry Mu
seum opened in November, and while 
it does not yet have a research li
brary and archives open to the pub-
1 ic, the institution has been col
lecting materials and plans are un
derway for such facilities. 

Archivists whose institutions hold 
blueprints, drawings or similar 
records will note the publication 
this year of Architectural Records 
in the Bay Area: A Guide to Re
search, by Waverly Lowell (NY: Gar
land, 350 pp., $47.00). This volume 
locates and inventories the princi
pal architectural collections in the 
San Francisco area, both those in 
public repositories and those held 
by private firms as well. It should 
be of interest not only to persons 
researching the history of architec- 
ture on the West Coast, but also to 
those of us faced with the often 
difficult task of cataloging and de
scribing items which have both his
torical and artistic value. 

NEW ENGLAND MUSEUM ASSOCIATION 
LIBRARY & ARCHIVES COMMITTEE 

On October 20, 1988, the newly-re
vived Library and Archives Committee 
of the New England Museum Associa
tion held its first meeting, at Old 
Sturbridge Village in Sturbridge, 
Massachusetts. The Committee was 
organized and will be chaired by 
Theresa Rini Percy, Director of the 
Research Library at OSV. The Com
mittee's first priority was to es
tablish the following goals for its 

continuing work: to serve as a re
gional referral source for informa
tion about funding, implementing, 
and organizing library and archives 
projects, to create program propos
als for NEMA conventions and special 
topic meetings to be hosted by the 
Committee, and to serve as a liaison 
between NEMA and the other profes
sional associations concerned with 
library and archives issues. 
The Committee also discussed possi
ble topics for library/archives ses
sions to be held at the next NEMA 
meeting, including options for auto
mation of museum information re
sources, elements of museum ar
chives, and the relationships among 
museum curators, registrars, libra
rians, and archivists. 
At its next meeting, to be held on 
January 24, 1989, at old Sturbridge 
Village, the Committee will more 
fully develop one or two session 
proposals for the NEMA Program Com
mittee. Anyone who is interested in 
joining the group or learning more 
about its activities should contact 
Theresa Rini Percy at Old Sturbridge 
Village. 

Maureen Melton 
Museum of Fine Arts, Boston 

HOI, RLIN & MUSEUM ARCHIVES 

The New York Historical Resources 
Center at Cornell University has 
been working on the New York Histor
ical Documents Inventory (HDI) since 
1978. _ The HDI 's goal is to iden
tify, describe, and report the docu
mentary holdings of New York reposi
tories. Teams of field archivists 
survey repositories and create 
MARC/AMC records for entry into 
RLIN; a total of 1,050 repositories 
had been surveyed and records en
tered as of December 1988. 
A rough search (repositories are not 
identified by type) in RLIN yielded 
HDI records for some 90 museums. 
Entries include both repository and 
collection descriptions. 
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PUBLICATIONS 

NEW PUBLICATIONS FROM THE 
SMITHSONIAN ARCHIVES 

The Smithsonian Archives has re
cently published a "Guide to Animal 
Related Records at the National 
Zoological Park, 1887-1985." The 
guide, written by Julie Hamman an 
• • I 
1ntern 1n the Archives, includes de-
scriptions - of all records document
ing the accession, deaccession 
transportation, health, birth and 
death of animals housed _ at the ~oo. 
The Smithsonian Archives has also 
published a guide to the papers of 
George Sprague Myers, 1903-1986. 
Myers, ( 1905-1985) an ichthyologist 
and herpetologist, was a faculty 
member at Stanford University for 
over thirty years. The Myers Papers 
are extremely valuable in document
ing his research on fishes, rep
tiles, and amphibians; his profes
sional activities, especially his 
long-term association with the Amer
ican Society of Ichthyologists and 
Herpetologists; his career as a fac
ulty member at Stanford; and, to a 
lesser extent, his personal affairs. 
The papers include a large file of 
correspondence which contains an 
endless exchange of thoughts and 
ideas relating to twentieth-century -
vertebrate zoology; published and 
un~ublished manuscripts and speeches 
wh1ch reveal Myers as a writer with 
diverse interests; teaching files; 

_collected personal and professional 
materials which include records doc
umenting Myers' initial interest in 
ichthyology during the early 1920's; 
photographs of Myers and photos col
lected by him; and miscellaneous re
search materials. 

Both gqides are available upon re
quest from the Smithsonian Institu
tion Archives, Washington, DC 20560. 

NHPRC REPORT ON FEDERAL FUNDING 

The National Historical Publications 
and Records Commission ( NHPRC) an
nounced on December 15 1988 the 
availability of Federal 'Fundin~ for 
Museum Archives Development Pro
grams, by Laurie A. Baty, of the 
Commission's Records Program staff. 
The report, one of an occasional se
ries by Commission staff, focuses on 
funding possibilities for museum 
archives within the larger context 
of Federal funding for museums in
cluding the National Endowment for 
the Arts, National Endowment for the 
Humanities, National Science Founda
tion, Institute for Museum Services 
and the NHPRC . ' 
Ms. Baty's work began at the request 
of the Commissioners after - their 
June 1987 meeting, where they dis
cussed whether the Commission should 
continue funding archives develop
ment programs in museums. Her intro
duction, a succinct explanation of 
why museums and museum archives are 
important constituencies, is fol
lowed by brief descriptions of the 
various Federal - programs and a 
series o.f tab~es detailing funding 
levels, 1nclud1ng a complete list of 
NHPRC museum archives projects. 
Ms. Baty brings to the report her 
"Washing~on insider" status, having 
spoken, 1n most cases, to critical 
staff members at the agencies. She 
r~lays to us not just a reading of 
each agency's guidelines, but the 
reading that counts, by the people 
who evaluate the proposals. For the 
National Endowment for the Arts, for 
example, the conclusion is that 
"unless art [is] associated with the 
project, there [is] little chance of 
having the proposal funded." For the 
other agencies, it becomes clear 
that funding is for archi vai pro
jects within existing programs, 
rather than for the development of 
an archives. 
[cont. on _p. 10] 
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PUBLICATIONS 

[NHPRC Report, cont.] 
The final section of the text pro
vides several ideas for ways 1n 
which the NHPRC might continue and 
expand its work in supporting museum 
archives developm~nt .. · pr~grams_. . and 
reaching out to the museum commu
nity. The Commission wa;:; urged "~o 
continue to play an act1 ve role 1n 
various aspects of museum archival 
development and other mus~um-rela~ed 
archival programs." At 1ts meet1ng 
in October 1988, the Commission re
solved to continue its support. 

Bravo Laury! Thank you NHPRC! 
The twenty-page report may be ob
tained free of charge by writing to 
the Commission staff at NHPRC (NPR), 
National Archives Building, Washing
ton, DC 10408. 

LINKING ART OBJECTS & ART 
DOCUMENTATION 

LIBRARY TRENDS, FALL 1988 

This issue, guest-edited by Deirdre 
Starn and Angela Giral, concerns ~he 
linking of ·art object~ with ~rt ln
formation in all of 1 ts man1festa
tions, from the bibliographic index 
to museum registration systems. The 
authors present essays about systems 
from the user's point of view, his
tory of past efforts, theory and new 
directions in construction of knowl
edge bases, and cases studi~s ~f re
cent applications. In the1r 1ntro
duction, the editors divide the . ar
ticles into several categor1es: 
scholars' working methods, the pur
pose of systems, the relationship of 
institutional setting to system 
shape, the logic implicit in choice 
and definition of data, and the har
monization of systems th~ough the 
development of standards. This is
sue is a "must read." 
Available from the 
Illinois Press, 54 E. 
Champaign, IL 61820; 
issue price). 

University of 
Gregory Drive, 
$15.00 (single 

REPORTS 

NHPRC GRANT FUNDS OLD STURBRIDGE 
- VILLAGE ARCHIVES 

In June 1988 I Old sturbridge Vil
lage, a living history museum in 
Sturbridge, Massachusetts, was 

, awarded funding for . .an archives im- · 
plementation project from the Na
tional Historical Publications and 
Records Commission. The components 
of the two-year program include a 
review of OSV archives policies, a 
records survey, records scheduling, 
staff training, and archival plan
ning as well as archives accessi~n
ing, processing and conservat1on 
treatment. 
In September 1988, a project archiv
ist was hired. Already changes have 
been made to institutional policies 
and manuals. A statement of insti
tutional ownership of records and an 
improved definition of archives were 
incorporated into the museum's col
lections management policy. Soon, 
all employee manuals and guides will 
include the ownership statement and 
definitions of archives, records, 
and personal papers. All changes 
have been approved by the chief ex
ecutive and chief operating offi
cers of the museum. 
Besides reviewing and updating in
stitutional policies, planning for 
the records survey has been con
ducted. Each museum director was 
asked to appoint a department liai
son to assist the archivist during 
the survey. During the planning 
phase, the archivist met with the 
liaisons and completed a planning 
form to document departmental re
cords volume and location. Possible 
problems that may increase the 
length of time or complicate the 
survey were also noted. During the 
planning phase-, a unique survey form 
was created, based on the format 
utilized by Temple University. Its 
components have been integrated into 
a database, using Microrim's R:Base 
database management program, with 
[cont. on p.11] 
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[ osv, cont . ] 
the assistance of OSV's Information 
Systems Manager. Once the survey 
has been completed, reports and re
cords retention/disposition sched
ules will be generated using the 
program and distributed to depart
ments. 
Also during this preparation time, 
members of the Museum Education De
par~ment volunteered to help survey 
the1r records. Although this is the 
only department conducting its own 
survey, a helpful comparison between 
that survey and those of other de
partments surveyed by the project 
archivist will be formulated. To 
prepare for this project, the Museum 
Education Department Staff partici
pated in a brief workshop presented 
by the archivist. Its purpose was 
to introduce them to archives 

• • I arch1v1sts, and the records survey. 
To facilitate the beginning of the 
records survey, in December sixty 
emplo~ees o_f Old Sturbridge Village 
were 1ntroduced to the archives pro
gram and records survey. Staff se
lected to attend included the execu
tive officers, department directors 
coordinators, and department li~ 
aisons. The consultant for the 
archi v7s project. gave a slide pre
sentatlon, expla1ned archival ethics 
and answered questions. The Research 
Library Director, Theresa Rini Per
cy, who is also Director of Ar
chives, presented the reasons for 
her decision to apply for this 
grant. Finally, the project archiv
ist .exp~ained the records survey, 
how 1t w1ll proceed and its intended 
results. Once this presentation was 
completed, the records survey 
officially began. 

Penny Holewa, Project Archivist 
Old Sturbridge Village 

SHELDON MUSEUM ARCHIVES PROJECT 

In 1987, a $25,000 challenge grant 
was given to the Sheldon Museum 
Middlebury, Vermont, to hire an ar~ 
chivist for to catalog the research 
center's - manuscript collection and 
improve accessibility for other 
materials. During 1988, the grant 
was matched and archivist Elizabeth 
Dow was appointed. 
The Sheldon Art Museum, Archaeologi
cal and Historical Society was 
founded in 1882 by Henry L. Sheldon 
to ensure the preservation of his 
collection of art, artifacts; and 
documents relating to the history of 
Addison County, Vermont. The Library 
holds Middlebury newspapers, 1801 
through the present; approximately 
30,000 letters dating from the 19th 
century; account books of farmers 
m7rchants, doctors, lawyers, and ar~ 
t1sans; records of organizations 
such as temperance societies and the 
county Fish and Game Protective 
A~so~iation; books and pamphlets; 
d1ar1es, personal and legal papers; 
photographs; scrapbooks on local 
topics assembled by Bheldon and 
others; and ephemera, including pos
ters and advertising materials. 
Dr: Do~ says that the project is 
un1que 1n Vermont. They are commit
ted to MARC/AMC cataloging and are 
currently researching microcomputer 
systems to find the best one for the 
project. She plans to make exten
sive use of the new 654 field in
spired by the developers of the Art 
and Architecture Thesaurus (see Note 
elsewhere in this issue), developing 
a faceted keyword thesaurus for 
vocabulary control. Dr. Dow wel
comes comments or collaboration with 
~nyone involved in similar work. She 
1s currently working closely with 
Polly Darnell, librarian at the 
Sheldon Museum since 1973, to survey 
and assess the museum's holdings. 
For further information contact 
Elizabeth Dow, Archivist, 

1

The Shel
don Museum, 1 Park Street, Middle
bury, VT 05753 (802 388-2117). 
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